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	Agenda:
Due to Timeline Requires for Next 2 Market Test Flights                                                                                                               (G. Cervenka) 
       Review Flight 0613 (Task and Timelines) Critical Path for Default REPs 
               Note: Changes to Test Scripts to include new Bank Changes for Sharyland

       Review Flight 1013 (Task and Timelines) Critical Path for Competitive REPs 
Discussion on ESIID creation for Sharyland and Sharyland-McAllen                                                                                           (B. J. Flowers)   
To ensure there are no changes, re-cap  03/20/13 NOIE/Competitive Market Final Transition 
Process Flows for events when:                                                                                                        (See Key Documents on STTF webpage) 
§     Customer(s) Choose (CR) 

· Only One Move-In (MVI) Received Requesting Transition Date     

· Two Move-In (MVI) Scenario 

· One Move-In (MVI) Received Requesting Transition Date 

· Second Move-In (MVI) Received Requesting Transition Date+1 

· Customer(s) Didn’t Choose CR (DR) 

· Discuss Exceptions (Unhappy Path) such as:                                                                                                  (B. Headrick & D. Michelsen) 
· Complete Unexecutable due to: 

· Inaccessible Meter or Premise when attempting to obtain reading 

· Unsafe conditions, tampering or stopped meter etc. 

· Transaction(s) failed 

· Permit Requirements  

· New Customer Requesting Service at New Premise

· STTF will Finalize Data elements needed in various CSV. files from Sharyland for:                  (B J Flowers)                                   
· Mass Customer Transition List 

NOTES:
Gene

1. Default CRs need to officially sign up for flight by emailing retailmarkettesting@ercot.com of intent to test

a. Deadline 5/15

b. Don’t have to wait til 5/8, can email now

c. Some testing – connectivity, penny testing (con 51/52 scripts) starting soon after deadline

d. Blackout period ends 5/21

e. Penny test must be done before scr33 can begin

f. 5 scripts testing – con 51, 52, scr33, doa01 or doa02 (depending on service order option) and con56 (connectivity with ERCOT)

g. Testing should last 3-4 weeks and is banking script causes most difficulty

h. Should wrap up by mid-June

2. 10/13 timeline for competitive retailers for transition

a. Signup 9/4

b. Ok to send email of intent to test early

c. Deadline 9/11

d. Testing for Flight 1013 begins around 9/17

e. Same 5 scripts as previously referenced

f. ***Kathy – Craig please post flight schedule on STTF page***

i. Kathy – email Craig exact documents to post on STTF page.  Include REV date***

Discussion on ESIID creation for Sharyland and Sharyland-McAllen            -BJ Flowers

1. Reviewed posted ESIID format document

2. Nothing changing on McAllen format

3. Sharyland utilities 10-03109 DOE code

4. Next indicate area

5. Last 6 digits random

6. ***Craig – post document on main STTF page***

a. ***BJ – edit to include red letters on McAllen and email to Craig – add date and name “final”***

b. Brian Sams – seen some customer account information but counts are in current tarrif, so classes that won’t exist. 

i. BJ – will see what can do to get accurate counts. May not be til run numbers in August when create ESIIDs.

Process Flows –BJ

One CR – no DR

1. Happy path
a. Reviewed posted spreadsheet with flow
b. Sometime in February/march, CR submits 814_16
c. Historical usage requested at that time
d. Need to submit for on-cycle read
e. Request from phone to edit to reflect does not necessarily mean 15th, but scheduled read date
f. BJ – working on narrative to assist with interpreting for everyone (schedule date)
g. Jim Lee –  request date X, read date next day, complete next day?

h. Cr should request monthly meter read date. That date will be used and will come back with that date. When you have default provider involved could change. 
i. Rob – have to request read date?

j. BJ – yes.  Will 

k. Rob – not necessarily 5/15, but could be any day. Has to be the scheduled monthly read date?

l. BJ – yes

m. Jim Lee – reads never on weekend?

n. BJ – yes, business days

o. Christy – infinite – several transactions have specific MOU fields. Is Sharyland planning on utilizing MOU codes?

p. BJ – no – functioning as competitive TDSP only, just like CP, Oncor,AEP

2. 2 CRs, no default REP

a. CR1 sends enrollment

b. TDSP sends notifications and historical usage (with date)

c. CR2 submits request for same date for same customer/premise

d. ERCOT will reject as not first-in

e. CR2 receives reject

f. CR1 becomes ROR on read date

3. DR with subsequent CR

a. Premise not claimed by CR by 4/15 or 16 , Sharyland will capture and assign per PUCT stipulation and assign to DRs.

b. For next 2 weeks Default providers send MVIs using scheduled read dates

c. ERCOT processes, sends to Sharyland

Sharyland responds with 04, historical usage (if requested)

d. All REPs should not submit any transactions during this period

e. At end of 2 week window (4/28), if a CR contacts customer and wants to enroll as CR, CR submits 814_16 MVI and takes scheduled meter read date + 1 day. 

i. If 5/15 is scheduled read date, would select 5/16 for requested date

f. ERCOT will process, send to Sharyland

g. Sharyland will send 04 accept and inform DR unexecutable.
h. 04 will return to ERCOT with historical usage and 28 will be sent to ERCOT so DR is unexecutable

i. Rob – what happens to transactions that are sent in that are MVIs or switches with wrong date?

j. BJ – will see that in unhappy paths. Will contact REPs who send for date other than read date or read date +1.  Have to assume will be some.  If you send a switch will reject as ESIIIDs are de-energized premises

k. Rob – will reject codes be discussed in unhappy paths?

l. Gene – should be SBD (scheduled to be de-energized)

m. BJ – want to keep # of readers to a minimum in May. These routes are up to 150 miles, so trying to minimize another read 2 days later

n. CR receives response. When meter read on 15th Sharyland will adjust and ensure says 15th, pass through ERCOT to CR with 15th date on it. 

i. When asked for 16th (read +1), but response will have 15th
o. John Schatz – from narrative development, should start with this first as has most moving parts and most difficult

p. BJ – will try to accommodate that

q. Rob –scenario where 2nd CR submits read date +1, what happens?

r. BJ – CR2 rejects from ERCOT for not 1st in

i. ERCOT and Sharyland will have list of all ESIIDs going to DR, so gives opportunity to get more eyes on it if needed

4. UNHAPPY PATHS – BJ

a. Reviewed posted unhappy path document

i. Inaccessible meter

1. John – customer read meters (self-read) meters here?

2. BJ – yes, some.  Working on that process

3. 5/14 Sharyland will make 2 attempts to read meter

4. If no go 3rd read attempt will estimate

5. If unsuccessful, REP will be notified?

6. BJ – likely use MT to notify

7. This is during 5/14 only

8. ***Kathy – email this document to STTF list***

9. Kathy – when you mention MT, if don’t have a CR how would that work? 

10. BJ – would have to do it after processing the initial read. 

11. Kathy – for inaccessible, if no ROR cannot do through MT

12. ***BJ – re-evaluate (with market and ERCOT) inaccessible meter scenario, as no ROR to notify via MarkeTrak*** future to-do
ii. Tampering

1. Photo taken of meter and meter replaced, meter tested

2. REP notified, tampering fee applied when appropriate

3. Gene – if read date towards end of month, goal is to complete in May.

4. BJ – will try to make it happen

5. Gene – would go to estimated read to complete within month?

6. BJ – will make every attempt to get a read so can complete

a. Kyle – not putting on list, just transaction notification? Not holding (switch hold)?

b. BJ – have to go to CR in May.  

c. Kyle – TDSP will put hold on them? 

d. BJ – will send an 814_20 and notify via MT

i. Can add to spreadsheet posted

ii. Kyle – when will MT come over? 15th or 16th?

iii. BJ – have to make sure was tampering, so after meter tested and tampering determined would notify. 

iv. Kathy – 20 goes to scheduled REPs

v. John – spreadsheet mentioned? 

vi. BJ – tampering spreadsheet  ***BJ - add tampering spreadsheet to process document***

vii. Kyle we use the file. 

viii. Kathy - 20 only flags as a hold for tampering or DPP. 

ix. Kyle – possibility may have immediate switch away if tampered. 

x. BJ – Sharyland needs to lock down tampered meters ASAP

1. ***BJ - will review tampering with all of these thoughts in mind.  May have additional steps or remove steps upon further review – may call Kyle to discuss***

iii. Failed transactions

1. Ensures can match with DR

iv. Permit requirements

1. Permits NOT required for MVI to competition

a. New premises different, but not requiring permits for existing premises opting in

v. New customer at new premise

1. Sharyland will direct inquiring end-use customers to a REP (on or after 5/1)

2. Will have list of REPs that are certified posted on website and provide list to customers early 2014 as part of outreach

3. If new premise, will get 814_28 just like today in all territories

vi. MVI date other than read date or read date +1

1. SU contacts reps to determine if MVI is new customer. 

2. Christy – infinite – 2 week lock for DRs to submit MVIs

a. In unhappy scenario, if were to receive CR MVI during that period, how would that be handled?

b. BJ – need to use read +1. If use read date would reject. If read+1 would work them and cancel original MVI and work it (as long as +1)

c. BJ – lots of call centers and agents submitting, so not easy to message what to do for this 2 weeks for one TDU – may be some struggle with this

vii. Bryan – all ESIIDs with one customer count to one DR – what happens if customer forgets some and only gives ESIIDs to CR for half of their ESIIDs. Is there a cleanup process?  DR provide to them until switch?

1. BJ – DR serves until CR figures it out.  Don’t anticipate much of this, as most large customers have premises in competition today.  Lots of oilfield load in these areas, and those companies are familiar with market.  May have AEP/Oncor meter across the street.  

2. If obvious, we will reach out, but hate to commit to that as will be very busy during this time. 

3. Kathy – would a stop meter be included (not registering, inoperable, etc) be included? Could be tampered or just failed meter

4. BJ – could fall under tampering or inaccessible scenario

b. Rob – customer communication prior to open.  Customer chooses CR, decides to pick different one instead. That CR gets not first-in. will there be any customer education to prepare for that?

c. BJ – upon receipt of reject, CR should contact their customer and have them contact original CR to cancel or submit new date.

i. Mostly outside areas will be impacted here. 

ii. Can use Power to Choose for some answers

iii. Not sure how to train customers

iv. Rob – will get materials saying to pick REP.  will not say “pick one”

v. BJ – recommend as REP have that discussion with new customer when have on the phone prior to enrollment

vi. Rob – if we sign up customer, not going to tell customer to call us back if pick someone else

1. Makes sense to put something in education documentation telling customers can cancel and select a different one.

2. ***BJ – will discuss with PUCT staff***

d. Jim Lee – regarding schedule – under key documents has not been posted but on meeting.  On the one that Chuck went through (overall high level schedule) with cutoff dates, some of the dates did not line up. Was discussion to update those dates.

e. BJ – unsure if thought these were a replacement - *** will discuss with Bridgette with overall timeline.   Not in Key documents, but in 1st meeting (2/22)

f. Jim – would you update that and repost on main STTF page?

i. *** BJ – update final long-term calendar (dates)  and post on STTF page***

ii. The one posted in January meeting more accurate. 

iii. Cliff Crouch - 41137 timeline was filed along with report. 

Data Elements for Transition Document

1. Mass customer list

a. Should not modify mass customer list

b. Sharyland will provide 2nd file with list of ESIIDs to include read cycle/date for REPs

i. Do REPs want read cycle, date or both? 

ii. REPs want both

c. Will be mailed by 9/13

2. CBCI file

a. All CRs want CBCI file

b. 2 files specified. One formatted for how REP provides to ERCOT, other is how ERCOT provides back for POLR drop

i. Need to be sure discussing same one

ii. Assumption that one ERCOT provides when POLR execution is the one would want

iii. Section 9, appendix F6 

iv. TDSP would only provide this to DRs, as CRs will get this information as commission does not give coverage on this, so can only be provided to DRs at time receiving customers

v. Cliff – will have to discuss offline regarding mass customer list. Do not think run into privacy issue as providing to DRs. 

1. ***BJ – mass customer list goes to everyone, but need to discuss offline regarding additional information.  CBCI should only be going to DRs, so should not be an issue***

2. BJ - CRs must request mass customer list. Will message out to everyone on what needs to happen to receive this.   Will discuss after talking with Bridgette and Cliff

a. BJ – assume will be physical media of some kind due to contents

i. At market open used CDs via registered mail, may use flash drives mailed to CRs certified mail

ii. Bryan – might prefer secure FTP

iii. Kyle – agree

iv. ***Group – determine best delivery mechanism to receive mass customer – agenda item for next month – email bjflowers@sharyland.com***

v. Will call “Default Transition List” instead of CBCI (appendix G) to prevent confusion

Question from Priority power – do we know if Sharyland has appointed someone to receive requests to be aggregators? 

1. ***BJ - Will document and provide to listserv in next couple of weeks***

** Next meeting – May 15
OTHER BUSINESS

· John Schatz – When will you have 2014 meter read schedules?

· BJ – Sharyland in process of optimizing read schedules and redoing them. Not available yet. Should see something by August.  Must be posted by October.  What is posted now are read cycles as of today, but can say with certainty will change.  Cycles won’t likely change, but routes will. 

· John S – overall schedule – should we take that schedule and make an actual schedule with market calls, etc.  inject other activities. *** Group***

· Question from Priority power – do we know if Sharyland has appointed someone to receive requests to be aggregators? 

· John S – start an FAQ?  ***John – begin to develop FAQ document – Group – email any common questions to John Schatz  john.schatz@txu.com***
· ***Group – email Kathy Scott and John Schatz with any requested future agenda items***



	Action Items

	· Craig – post flight schedule on main STTF page
· Kathy – email Craig all documents for posting on STTF page

· Craig – post received documents to STTF page

· BJ – Edit documents to include red letters on McAllen and email to Craig – add date and name “Final”
· Kathy – email STTF document regarding unhappy path with inability to access meter

· BJ – re-evaluate with Market and ERCOT inaccessible meter scenario, as no ROR to notify via MarkeTrak

· BJ – add tampering spreadsheet to process document

· BJ – review tampering processes. Possibly call Kyle to discuss

· BJ – discuss communications/verbiage regarding customers’ ability to switch away with PUCT

· BJ – discuss reading schedule with Bridgette regarding overall timeline (doc is is 2-22 meeting)

· BJ – update final long-term calendar (with dates) for posting on STTF page

· Email Craig document for posting when ready

· BJ – discuss mass customer list offline regarding additional information. 
· Group – determine best delivery mechanism for distribution of mass customer list

· Agenda item for next month

· Group – email any recommendations to bjflowers@sharyland.com
· BJ – document process for aggregator requests and send to listserv

· Next meeting – 5/15

· John S – begin to develop FAQ document

· Group – email any recommendations to john.schatz@txu.com
· Group – email Kathy Scott and John Schatz with any future agenda item requests


